
Ramsdens Solicitors LLP 
 
Date : 11/10/2016 
  
Your Ref :  872/1/49/GC 
Our Ref :  JMC/SHP/211630-1 
  
  
Dear Sir  
  
Our client: Mr and Mrs I Bragg Wildlife & Countryside Act 1981 Definitive map modification order ("DMMO") 
application for addition/deletion at Batley public footpath 49. (ref 872/MOD/1/49/GC) 
  
Further to the above matter we attach herewith evidence, which was not included in the Officers report. 
 
It was recovered from archives held at Huddersfield Library on Monday 10th October 2016. 
 
These documents confirm that Footpath number 49 was closed through 75a Heybeck Lane by, at the latest, 
February 1966 and thus infers at least 4 additional years to the period of use for Statutory presumed dedication of 
the new route as shown on the 1970 and later OS maps, confirmed as existing by the 1992 diversion attempt and 
not closed until 2012. 
 
This now brings the period of public use to 46 years. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this communication in any event. 
 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
Sharon Potter  
 
 


